The Dornoch Area Community Interest Company

Company Registered in Scotland: Registration No 327565

MINUTE OF DIRECTORS MEETING 15th July 2013

Present  Jenifer Cameron (JC) (in the Chair), Cllr  Jim McGillivray (JMcG), Rachel Jack (RJ), Pat Murray (PM),  John McMurray (JMcM) & Joan Bishop (JB)
Apologies:  None
	Item
	Point of Information/Discussion/Decision
	Action

	Governance & Induction 
	The governing document (M & A) was reviewed so new directors were familiar with the objects. It was agreed to use the full name Dornoch Area Community Interest Company is used rather than Dornoch Focus. Group. JB to investigate more appropriate email addresses.
	JB

	
	Directors Register of Interest received from JC, JB and JMcM. Others awaited
	PM, RJ &JMcG

	
	HIE Master Plan fits well with objects as does potential purchase of the Court House
	

	
	We need to share information with Dornoch and District Community Association (DADCA) and the Community Council (CC). JC suggested quarterly meetings of the three chairs & exchange of minutes. JB to progress  (via Lesley Connor for CC).
	JB

	
	From the M & A it is quite clear that the business is conducted by Directors at their meetings. General meetings (of the members) are held annually (AGM) and when required for a particular purpose. 21 days notice is required. PM will take advice on associate membership for businesses, many of whom are excluded with the IV25 residential requirement.
	PM

	
	The Skills Audit showed few gaps in the skill set, but some gaps in representation in the community. Suggestions were made to ensure golf club, hotel/restaurant, crofting/farming views included and these will be followed up with a view to filling director vacancies. 
	JB, JC, JMcG

	
	A structure for recording an outline plan for year was agreed.
	

	
	The House Style will be Times Roman at present.
	

	1. Minute
	Of meeting 24th June 2013. Chris Ferne is correct spelling.  Members are “admitted” not “nominated”. Adopted subject to these changes. Proposed  JMcG,  seconded JMcM
	

	2. Matters Arising
	a. Signs update. JC had written to G Hamilton, Highland Council (HC) and had a helpful reply. A meeting is planned for Wednesday 17th July with Phil Tomalin, Ward Manager, Bob Robertson Planning and Simon Young Roads to establish parameters for whole town signage, in line with the HIE Masterplan recommendations. 
b.Visitor Experience Update Kisha Black had distributed these to self- catering, RJ to hotels, JMcG to Grannie’s, PM to caravan sites and Jimmy Melville to B & Bs. Follow up to collect & restock as above, but PM to do self-catering (email contact), and RJ will contact Jimmy Melville. JMcM will photocopy any more as required. Completed forms to JMcM.
	RJ, PM, JMcG

	3. Treasurer’s report
(attached)
	Grant of £1648 received from Ward Discretionary Fund to offset site clearance of triangle at entrance to Retail Park by Homeland Services (£1,992).Website development final payment of £1060 made. Website income to date is £1885.Unrestricted reserves are £4081.
	

	4. Membership Applications
	The following new members were admitted: Ewan Cameron, Kirsty Cameron, Tommy Mackay, James Steven, George Lipp & Sylvia Lipp.
	

	5. Website
	As well as promoting the town as a visitor destination, this is the main income generator for the company. In 2011-12 advertising raised £4.4k. In 2012-13 only £410 was raised. There is work to be done to convince businesses to resume advertising / find out what we still need to do. The free entries were time bound and need to reduced to name only entries or upgrade to full advert. Options for more photos, static adverts etc. need to be investigated. JB is taking over from Judi Sutherland as website administrator and after training will report back. Breakdown of £4.4k income required (JB check out). There are also errors & anomalies to be addressed. It was agreed that JB & JC would attend to these.
	JB

JB & JC

	6. Court House
	The company’s registration of interest in The Court House had been accepted and the Scottish Court Service (SCS) has no objection. The main events and timescales were reviewed. A ballot of those on the electoral roll of IV25 would need to be held with 50% voting and 50% of those in favour, for a bid to be successful. That is twice as many people as on the petition. The work involved in preparing a detailed business plan is considerable and robust income streams need to be established to ensure sustainability. Detailed costings are required from SCS – initial figures show annual running costs of £45k and backlog of maintenance of £185k. 
	JMcG & JB

	
	Feedback and ideas for the Court House are needed from the wider community. Are there likely to be other interested parties (e.g. Jail Dornoch) or other community uses? What options are there for income streams?  It is proposed to hold an open session in the Court House to allow the community to view and consider options, followed by a General Meeting of the members. JMcG will contact SCS to arrange this for Monday 26th August. JC & JB to plan day. JMcG to place advert in NT to JC text. RJ & JC available to show folk round.
	JMcG

JB, JC & RJ

	
	JMcG to notify change of contacts to Community Right to Buy team (CRTB) and to SCS
	JMcG

	
	Advice from VGES is that a CIC can’t be a charity. JMcG awaiting advice from HC about whether any reduction on rates would apply. 
	

	7. HIE Master Plan
	JC and JMcG had met with Dave Stewart of the Highland Retail Academy. to discuss his proposal for a Retail Survey. This would report back on how the town is seen by visitors, identify individual and collective strengths and weaknesses and highlight areas of concern and make recommendations to address these. The cost would be £1912.50. HIE would fund £700, JC to apply to Ward Discretionary Fund and Common Good to assist. Dave Stewart will approach Stuart Black HC for support as a demonstration case.

JC and JMcG had a very fruitful meeting with Pete Guthrie (PG), HIE to discuss way forward with the master plan. It is up to DACIC to take control of the project but HIE will be there for long term support. To assist with admin and information gathering, HIE can provide support through North Highland Initiative (NHI). DACIC would buy in the service from NHI and reclaim from HIE. 

The major exercise of branding was explained by JC. From the various surveys (visitors, accommodation providers) and a mapping exercise (of paths, walks, leisure pursuits) a product (Dornoch) can be defined. To understand the product a branding exercise is invoked. This is a well established procedure with interviews of focus groups and selected individuals to build up a picture of what Dornoch is now and what is can be in the future. When specialists sift through all this information they come up with a Brand (which may be expressed as a logo, a strap line or a set of values). Once the Brand is defined the marketing strategy can be designed to promote it to targeted groups of customers.
Branding is likely to cost in the order of £40k but very much fits in with the aims of the HIE Masterplan. HIE would fund this piece of work.

HIE would like to arrange for an official launch of the Masterplan and perhaps focussing on the branding would be a suitable vehicle for sharing the potential of the project and its vision for the future to a wider audience.
PG advised that there is also a possibility of Scottish Government funding for a major Food & Drink Tourism Event in 2014 e.g. round the Sutherland Show. HIE would provide the event management

	JC

	8. AOCB
	a. Entrust require an annual return (by 28 April). PM has informed them of AGM and JB now to follow up. They also require to be informed of changes of directors and governing documents.
b. It was agreed to write and thank Judi Sutherland for her sterling efforts as Chair and Web Administrator for DACIC. JMcG to deliver the letter with a bouquet of flowers in appreciation.
c. Companies House annual return is due
d. HIE have circulated a letter confirming that Graham & Sibdald have been appointed to review potential for the slaughter house site – known as the Dornoch South Development Site.
e. New Director. Tommy Mackay was proposed by Jenifer Cameron and seconded by Joan Bishop and his appointment confirmed by the board. 
	JB
JB & JMcG

JB

	9. DONM
	Next directors meeting is Tuesday 20th August @ 7pm in  Carnegie Building. A General Meeting will be held on Monday 26th August hopefully in the Court House to discuss future use the building. 
	JB
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